South Londonderry Township 

Board of Supervisors – Workshop Meeting Minutes
Palmyra, PA

October 28, 2020
Opening Ceremonies and Introduction- The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairwoman Bucks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.    

The following members were present: 
The following staff members were present:

 Faith Bucks – Chairwoman             

John Eberly – Township Manager


 Jack Custer – Vice Chairman                    
William Reigle – Police Chief
 William Bova – (Absent)

Recording: The meeting was recorded by Dot Ague for her personal use. 

 
Public Comment:
None
Special Orders:
None
New Business:
The 2021 Budget Development of the K-9 Fund (36), General Fund (01): Revenue, Police and the remaining expense sections, and the Sewer District #2 Fund (09) were presented by Eberly. 
Eberly reviewed the K-9 Fund (36) and pointed out the Support the Police sign campaign is generating donations for 2020 which will project the balance to near a break-even by the end of the year. Continued donation initiatives will be pursued in 2021 to balance the proposed 2021 budget.
The Police Chief reviewed the updated police budget for 2021 based on the Boards recommendation to incorporate a new police officer along with an upgrade for another Sergeant’s position. 
Eberly briefly reviewed the Revenue section again and provided explanations of minor changes due to actual trending through the end of September 2020 actuals.  
The remaining expenditure sections were reviewed with the unspent donations of $60,000 for the Lawn Fire Company to be rolled into the 2021 since bidding will be involved with their paving project. Custer requested the Manager investigate consolidating the fire company insurances all under the Township’s policies as opposed to having the Fire Companies carry the comprehensive and collision policies. Discussion was held on whether to increase the Library donation for 2021, but this was not approved. 
Eberly reviewed the Pension/Retirement line being reduced by $30,000 to reflect the non-uniform portion of the MMO more accurately for the sewer employees. 

Jane Popko inquired to the Board to consider including funding for a revised Township map to include developments, parks, natural areas, and walking trails. She also inquired that Resolution 17-2016 be reviewed of where funds in lieu of sidewalks are being collected.  Bucks mentioned she will need to research this topic. 
Jen Bushta inquired to the Board to consider a study for pedestrian crosswalks.  The Board requested Eberly to inquire with Rettew for an estimated cost and scope this type of initiative.

Eberly reviewed the proposed 2021 budget for Sewer District #2 (Fund 09) and explained he had worked with Scott Galbraith in developing this item.  The proposed hiring of another sewer employee as well as the reallocation of the Pension/Retirement expenses were the primary changes from the past years budget. 

Eberly will present responses to the Board’s budget inquiries from earlier in the meeting at the upcoming November 10, 2020 Board of Supervisor’s meeting in order to finalize the 2021 Draft Budget to be advertised for review as required under the Second Class Township Code.  
Good and Welfare- 

None
Adjournment – There being no more business to discuss, a motion by Custer, second by Bucks to adjourn the meeting at 8:23PM.  Motion carried. 
                                                           _________________________________________
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